ANNEX 1

Extra Care Housing Fund – Aims and objectives

Department of Health letter to Chief Executives of Local Councils with Social Services Responsibilities, 21 August 2003

At the “New Designs for Older People” conference on 2 July 2003, Stephen Ladyman, Parliamentary Under Secretary of State for Health, announced the availability of additional investment to expand and stimulate the development of extra care housing. 

This fund will be run jointly by the Department of Health and the Housing Corporation and has the support of the Office of the Deputy Prime Minister. 

The aim of the fund is: 

· To develop innovative housing with care options

· To stimulate effective local partnerships between the NHS, local housing authorities, social services authorities, care providers, Housing Associations and private sector and other developers of extra care housing in the interests of older people

Through this fund we will be testing a number of concepts and are therefore interested in any innovative proposals you may have. They include, among others: 

· Provision of extra care housing through remodelling residential care homes or existing sheltered housing schemes

· Projects that reflect a broad range of partners

· Projects that include investment from private funding

The projects will be evaluated jointly by the Department of Health and the Housing Corporation and the findings used to stimulate further development and inform future investment.  

The Extra Care Housing Fund is an element of the Access and System Capacity Grant for 2004-05 and 2005-06. Like other parts of the Grant, it will be allocated to social services authorities. It will be allocated against successful bids, which meet the criteria attached. These include the requirement for a range of partnerships with public or private sector bodies. 

In selecting bids for approval, the Department may take account of its obligation to promote equality of opportunity between persons of different racial groups.

